Bristol Town Administrator

From: Gagnon, Demetrio <Demetrio.Gagnon@vermont.gov>
Sent: Thursday, October 5, 2023 12:49 PM

To: Cota, Jim; admin

Cc: Bristol Town Administrator; Polli, Kerri; Maxfield, Josh
Subject: Re: Centerline Painting

Good afternoon,

Thank you bringing this to our attention and will notify the Contractor of this remaining work.
Sincerely,

Demetrio Koloseus-Gagnon

Statewide Construction Contract Manager

Vermont Agency of Transportation
61 Valley View | Mendon, VT 05701

802-595-6527 (Cell)
demetrio.gaghon@vermont.gov

From: Cota, Jim <Jim.Cota@vermont.gov>

Sent: Thursday, October 5, 2023 12:38

To: admin <admin@lincolnvermont.org>; Gagnon, Demetrio <Demetrio.Gagnon@vermont.gov>
Cc: townadmin@bristolvt.org <townadmin@bristolvt.org>

Subject: RE: Centerline Painting

Thank you Bill for letting us know. Gagnon can you follow up please?
Jim Cota

VTrans Maintenance District 5
VTrans District 5 Webpage

From: W Finger <admin@Ilincolnvermont.org>
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2023 5:26 PM
To: Cota, Jim <Jim.Cota@vermont.gov>

Cc: townadmin@bristolvt.org

Subject: Centerline Painting

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.
Hi Jim,

Several weeks ago VTrans or VTrans contract painters painted centerlines on most of our Class 2 paved highways. The
painting was done quickly and without notice late one Saturday afternoon. We appreciate the work that was done.
However, the painting stopped well short of the Lincoln Bristol town line on West River Road and the continuation of
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River Road (named Lincoln Road) in Bristol was left unpainted as well. The total unpainted length is about 3 miles.

The centerline on this road is very important as the road heads uphill into Lincoln and ultimately to Warren following the
twists and turns of the New Haven River and negotiating the hills leading to Lincoln Gap. The road is narrow and sorely
needs to have the centerline to guide drivers, including snowplows, night and day.

We are certain that this is just an oversight and the paint crew simply forgot to return. We would appreciate your
looking into this and letting us know when we can expect to get the lines completed. Time is growing short as
temperatures are slated to drop very soon with precipitation returning. (Snow has been mentioned in the forecast
already !)

Thanks for your help on this and all you do to assist Lincoln and all towns.

Bill Finger

Select Board Vice-Chair
Town of Lincoln

62 Quaker Street

Lincoln, Vermont 05443
admin@lincolnvermont.org
(802) 453-2980




